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Dear Parish Family,

Thank you for your generosity to Sr. Marj English who requested our prayers and 

financial support.  Sister reported some interesting statistics about the 

relationship between the Oldenburg Franciscans and Little Flower:

At one time Little Flower was one of our missions. From 1926 to 1993, 

174 different sisters served here as either a teacher, a principal, or in a 

pastoral capacity.  At least 25 women entered our community from 

Little Flower...

Sister also told a story about Sr. Mary Schmidlin who came from Little Flower:

Sr. Mary Schmidlin, a vocation from this parish, is now 88 and a 

resident in our health care facility.  She coordinates Little Portion Club 

endeavors with Sr. Amy Kistner. She plays cards with a group of us 

most evenings and at one time shared a cheer they used to do in her 

kickball days.  I think if she were here, she might break into the cheer: 

“Little Flower, show your power in this hour.”

Angie Mackell told Sister some of our kickball teams still use a variation of this 

cheer: “Little Flower, show your power, help us win this game today.”

In talking about the Little Portion Club, Sister Marj made several references to 

Papua, New Guinea, and the sisters’ missionary work there.  Sr. Martine 

Mayborg was my first grade teacher at Little Flower in 1955-1956.  Little Flower was her first teaching assignment, and she was only 19

years old at the time.   She was one of the four original sisters to go to New Guinea.  She remained there for 50 years and was the last 

Oldenburg Franciscan to leave New Guinea.

A picture of the original four sisters boarding the plane for New Guinea can be found at http://www.archindy.org/criterion/local/1960/10-

07-preview.html.  The picture can be found on page 3 of the October 7, 1960 edition of The Criterion.

This Thursday I will be going to Oldenburg to celebrate Mass for the Sisters and to visit with them.

Tuesday is the feast of St. Monica, the mother of St. Augustine.  St. Monica is the patroness of mothers.  Through her prayers, she gained 

the conversion of her pagan husband and of St. Augustine who had lived a wild life until the age of 33. Wednesday is the feast of St. 

Augustine.  It was St. Augustine who wrote, “My heart will never rest until it rests in you, O Lord.” Because our heart is open to the 

infinite, nothing–no person, no thing–other than God– can make us perfectly happy.  

Thursday is the feast of the Passion or Martyrdom of St. John the Baptist.  John the Baptist was the last prophet of the Old Testament and 

first prophet of the New Testament.  John the Baptist was arrested and ultimately beheaded because John had criticized King Herod for 

marrying Herodius, his brother Philip’s wife.

Have a wonderful week.

The Ladies Club will be meeting on 
Thursday, September 5. Fr. Bob will be our 
guest speaker along with the Installation of 

Officers. Note the change in time to 6:30 p.m.
We’d love to have you join us.

We extend our condolences to 

Harry Heidelberger on the death 

of his brother, Patrick “Pat” 

Heidelberger, who passed away 

on July 31 and whose funeral 

service was August 19.  We 

remember our parishioner, Pat Nelis, who passed away on 

August 9 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated here on 

August 16.  Pat was 95 years old and a member of the parish for 

many years.  We extend our sympathy to Cindy Minton, and her 

family on the death of her mother, Carol Walker, who passed 

away on August 16 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated 

here on August 26.  Please keep all these families in your 

thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.
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The 21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

For the Week of August 26 – September 1, 2024 
26 August Monday 

11:00 a.m. Carol Walker’s Funeral

27 August Tuesday

5:30 p.m. For the Intentions of Fr. Bob by The 

Legion of Mary

28 August Wednesday 

5:30 p.m. Bonnie Weimer by Ron Sharp

29 August Thursday

No Mass

30 August Friday  

9:30 a.m. Leah Orr by the Ladies Club

31 August Saturday – The Vigil the 22nd Sunday 

in Ordinary Time 

5:00 p.m. Martha and George Haddin by Family

01 September

9:30 a.m. Jane Bell by Anita Moody

6:00 p.m. For the People

August 25 – September 1, 2024
DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Parish 

Grounds

10:30 a.m. Parish Picnic

St. Therese
(Parish center)

4:45 p.m. Confirmation 

Meeting

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

5:00 p.m. SVDP

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. 100th Anniversary 

Executive Meeting 

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. Liturgy Meeting

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Bible Study

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday

Sunday Happy Sunday!

The parish office will be 

closed on

Monday, September 2,

for Labor Day.

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,300.00

Collection of August 17 and 18 $         5,293.51

Electronic Contributions 8/12-8/16 $         7,064.29

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Actual $       93,799.05

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Budget $       93,100.00

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 YTD $       699.05

Home Improvement Fund

June Contributions $ 2,543.00

July Contributions $ 2,378.00

August Contributions (to date) $ 2,325.75

We have focused on 
building weekend Mass 
attendance back to pre-
pandemic levels and now 
is a good time to think 
about building the adult 
choir back to those 
levels.

It’s not too soon to think 
about joining the adult choir this fall. The adult choir sings 
at the 9:30 A.M. Mass on most Sundays from September 
through May. Practices are held on most Tuesday evenings 
from 7:00 P.M. until 8:30 P.M, and our first practice for the 
new year will be Tuesday, September 3 at 7:00 P.M.

We could use some new voices in ALL voice sections.

There is no audition needed and no minimum skill level 
required. Many of our members started with no previous 
choir experience or music-reading ability. Please start to 
give some serious thought to see if God is calling you to 
serve in this important ministry. It’s a significant 
commitment, but one that can be satisfying as we hear the 
fruits of our labor nearly every weekend. 

If you have questions, or if you plan to join us as a new 
member at the first rehearsal, please e-mail
gcraig@littleflowerparish.org .

The Ladies Club is having a Mum Sale 

August 5 - 25.  There are forms at all the 

doors of church, and you may also get a 

form from Jeannie in the Parish Center.  

All orders and money must be returned 

by Monday, August 26 to the parish 

office. The pickup date is Monday, 

September 9.

Please note there will be no Coffee and 
Donuts or Children’s Liturgy on Sunday, 

September 1 due to the Labor Day holiday.
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Please join us for 40 Days for Life, a peaceful prayerful presence 

in front of Planned Parenthood from September 25 through 

November 3. For more information check out the web 

site 40daysindy.org or email moodyak1@yahoo.com for help 

signing up. Little Flower commits to fill every Saturday from 7-

11 a.m. If Saturdays don’t work for you there are always open 

spots since we try to always have two people.

The Annual Father Robert 

Borchertmeyer golf outing is just 

around the corner. The outing will be 

on Friday, September 6, at 8:00 a.m. 

at Pleasant Run Golf Course See this 

link below to register. 

https://lfgolftournament.com/

We will be teeing off at 8:00 a.m. 

again this year.

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1,027

January- April 2024 500

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

May 2024-June 2024 469

August 1 -18 495

"Calling all confirmation 

candidates!" The 2024-2025 

preparation for the Sacrament of 

Confirmation class is set to begin in 

September! The Sacrament of 

Confirmation is the last sacrament of 

initiation into the Catholic faith. All 

students in 9th grade or older, who 

have been baptized and have made 

their First Communion, are invited to an information session 

August 25, from 4:45 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the parish center.

If you have any questions prior to this meeting, please contact us 

via email at confirmation@littleflowerparish.org or call parish 

center at 317-357-8352. Please prayerfully consider this next 

step in your faith journey!

Please keep our ill and 
homebound parishioners and 
friends in your thoughts and 
prayers, especially the 
following people who have 
requested prayers for various 
reasons:  

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Marylyn Blackwell, 
Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol 
Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie 
Greene, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bob 
Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Karen Lientz, Larry Lynch, 
Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol 
Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, 
Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, 
Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Jack Warner

Aspen Trace

3154 S State Road 134, Greenwood, IN 46143

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security 
Forces, Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of 
Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and 
Dora Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the 
Persian Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf.

Lexi Robertson, basic training at Great Lakes Naval Base, 
granddaughter of Barb Bruce

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 
or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.
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We are currently enrolling for our Religious 

Education Program for children attending public 

schools. We offer classes for grades kindergarten 

through 8th.  Classes will begin September 22. We 

will meet most Sundays from 10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.    

Please call Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org if you have any 

questions or would like to register.  

First Eucharist and Reconciliation

Sacramental preparation for First Eucharist and 

Reconciliation will begin in the fall for children 

entering 2nd grade. Children who attend Little Flower 

School will prepare during school. Watch for more 

information through school. 

If you have a child that is in 2nd grade who attends 

public schools and needs to be enrolled in our 

Sacramental Program, please contact Lisa at 317-357-

8352, ext 105 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

to register.  Classes will begin on Sunday, September 

22, from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.   

If you have a child in 3rd grade or above who has not made 

their First Eucharist, please contact Lisa at 317-357-8352, 

ext 105 or lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org as soon as 

possible. 

A requirement for First Eucharist is to be a baptized 

Catholic and a member of our parish.  If your son or 

daughter has not been baptized in the Catholic Faith, 

please contact the parish center for more information.

Generally speaking, at least one parent of a child being 

presented for Baptism must be Catholic.

Little Flower 
Catholic Church

4720 E 13th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46219 

Are you:

• Searching for a deeper relationship with Jesus?

• Interested in becoming Catholic?

• Curious what Catholics believe and how we worship?

Our OCIA (formerly RCIA) class

is forming NOW!

Tuesday evenings 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.

Beginning September 10, 2024 

in the Parish Center.

During these sessions, we will cover the four cornerstones 

of our Catholic Faith: 

❖ What We Believe (Creed)

❖ How We Worship (Sacraments)

❖ How We Live (Morality)

❖ How We Pray (Spirituality)

For more information or to register please contact 

Lisa Gibbons by email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

or call 317-357-8352 ext. 105.
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Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.

September 5, 19 

October 3, 17, 31

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you 

register.

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu.

WELCOME / REGISTRATION

September 7 and 8
Have you been attending Mass at Little Flower?

Are you considering joining us? If so, we would love 

for you to become a member of Little Flower Parish!

Please see a friendly parishioner next weekend at the 

WELCOME TABLE in the gathering area for 

registration forms. Forms are also available if your 

address or contact information has changed.

You may also register at

www.littleflowerparish.org

Readings for September 1, 2024

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-8

James 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27

Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/090124.cfm

Being and Belonging…A Retreat for Separated and Divorced 

Catholics” will take place Friday, November 22 thru Sunday,

November 24 at Fatima Retreat House, 5353 E. 56th Street 

in Indianapolis, Indiana. You are invited to relax as you 

journey with others listening to their stories and exploring a 

common loss. The program will help deepen your 

understanding of the healing process, increase your sense of 

belonging, and help you affirm that God is with you in your 

struggles and hope.

You can register by contacting Lisa Koons at Fatima Retreat 

House (317) 545 - 7681. Or you can register online by going 

to: https://www.archindy.org/fatima. Click on "Register", find 

“Being and Belonging." Cost is $210 per person. Scholarships 

are available for those in need.

For more information contact Amy Frederick at 317-696-

5590 or email frederick303@gmail.com

Join St. Vincent de Paul for its

7th annual fundraiser
Love Your Neighbor Summer Soiree

When: August 29, 2024, at 6 p.m.

Where: The Grand Hall at Historic Union Station

Crowne Plaza in Downtown Indianapolis

Our emcees for the event will be Emmy-nominated hosts 

Jillian Deam and Ryan Ahlwardt, the dynamic duo behind 

Indiana’s top lifestyle and entertainment show, Indy Now on 

FOX59 and CBS4. For your listening and dancing pleasure 

live music from An Innocent Band: A Tribute to Billy Joel.

We hope you will join us for an exciting evening with 

cocktails, dinner, live music, live auction and much, much 

more! We have wonderful opportunities for sponsors, 

advertisers and donations. For more information on 

ordering tickets and getting involved go to 

www.svdpindy.org/summer. Questions can be directed to 

events@svdpindy.org. Hope to see you there!

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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REFLECTIONS ON THE 
NATIONAL EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS

I was nervous to go on my own...getting myself there, parking, etc.  I like having a partner in crime to walk with me and 
guide me so I don't have to do a lot of thinking, but, I did have to attend and get myself there on my own. I learned that I 
am braver than I think I am and I am ok being by myself and finding my way.

I looked forward to meeting my friends with a new renewed feeling of friendship and gratitude that there were friends 
waiting for me at the end of my journey…and that I was never alone.  There were 53,000 family members walking alongside 
of me everywhere! I have never felt such a connection to people in my whole life that I have never met before, knowing 
that we were all there with a common Father sharing the same faith, connected by the same spirit.  Everywhere I turned 
there was a smile on people’s faces…no sense of worry on any one face….their faces were beautiful! I found myself smiling 
like crazy, saying hello to everyone and at one point leading the way for fellow walkers to the front of the Convention. We 
were not single persons, we were pilgrims!

The talks were fantastic.  The speakers were well organized, knowledgeable and provoked a lot of thoughts. I went to one 
lecture on "politics and the Catholic faith"...how to talk and be with parishioners on each side of the aisle. The speaker had 
us engage in a very tricky exercise...he had us sing "We are one in the spirit, we are one in the Lord" (the whole first verse 
of They Will Know We Are Christians by Our Love), which kept our commonality in the front and our political preference in 
the back...very tricky indeed. So simple but so powerful.

The music was awesome whether it be during the evening program of adoration or during Mass. I attended the orthodox 
Eastern rite Syro-Malabar Qurbana Mass and the music was so beautiful...hypnotic almost. It has me listening to praise 
music ever since I attended the convention...something I had never done before.

The most dramatic thing I saw besides all that we were given in the adoration, the inspiring programs, the people and the 
overall general feeling of fellowship was on Saturday night. Archbishop Barron had just spoken. Music had started to play 
and I thought, “This is a good time to go to the bathroom”….they are going to play at least one song…now is my time to go. 
However, I did not know they were going to start adoration again. I finished in the bathroom and found the stadium silent 
and dark for adoration. My surprise came to me as I was walking to my seat…there at the entrance of the stadium, before 
you descend the steps to your seat, were at least 10 stadium concession stand workers at the entrance…looking on in 
wonder and silence…some on their knees…looking at the blessed sacrament…we were touching them in a most profound 
way…it was on their faces to behold. As Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers had said that very morning in his breakout session talk, 
…throw the mustard seeds and let them fall where they may…the Lord will do the heavy lifting from there…but you must 
throw the seed!!

-Michele Rosenbaum

We would like to invite any parishioners who attended any part of the National Eucharistic Congress to share 
their impressions of their experience. If you would like to share your thoughts in writing for inclusion in a 
future issue of the Theresean, please send your thoughts to tcostello@littleflowerparish.org
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“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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